
ESD#l REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 17, 2025 

Lisa Olson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. at Riverside City Hall. 

Commissioners present were: Lisa Olson, Trey Holloway, Coy Clayton, Cheryl Jeffcoat and Steve Lucher. 

Public in attendance were: Luci Smith, Bill Daugette, Ben Crocker, Sandy Hund I, Charlsa Dearwester, Jerry Benoit, 

Chief Greg Mathis, Randy Jeffcoat, Tom Grayum, John Hobbs, Brooke Eggleston, Charles Brandewie and Lisa 

McGilberry. 

Certification was given that the "Notice of Meeting" was posted in accordance with the Open Meetings Act. 

GENERAL ITEMS: 

Public Comment: None 

MINUTES: 

Steven Lucher made the motion to approve the minutes for May 20 and June 3, 2025 as presented, Cheryl 

Jeffcoat seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 

TREASURER'S REPORT: 

Coy Clayton made the motion to approve the Treasurer's report as given, Trey Holloway seconded, motion 

passed unanimously. Treasurer's report was filed for audit. 

DEPARTMENT /COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Dodge - Jerry Benoit said that all things are good. They have a young man out of high school that is wanting to 

volunteer. They are still working on getting their FRO (First Responder Organization) rating reinstated, but they 

have to get their EIN number (tax id) fixed first. 

Riverside - Ben Crocker said that call response is up and they have 5 more applicants to interview for the duty 

crew. Volunteers are the same. B51 was involved in a fleet accident, someone pulled out in front of them. 

Station 51 has damage to a door due to accident. 

PAYMENT OF OUTSTANDING ACCOUNTS: 

Steven Lucher made the motion to pay the following Luci Smith for $600; Coveler Peeler for $1,100, Clicktunity - 
$208.50; HireRight - $65.15; John Hobbs - $75; Dodge - $5,093.90; Riverside Op - $12,777.98 and Riverside Labor 
- $19,893.38. Paid prior to meeting by pervious approval - USPS - $14.65; Woods Welding - $40,000; City of 

Riverside- $84.50; Ashron - $2,150; Riverside SUD- $36.68 and Entergy - $26.40. Cheryl Jeffcoat seconded the 
motion. Motion passed unanimously.

The Board decided not to move any monies into TxClass at this time. 

Melissa Wiggins from Coveler & Peeler said that due to date constraints that the Board should propose the tax 

rate in July as well as the proposed budget. 

BUSINESS: 

Steven Lucher made the motion to move the ESD 1 regular meetings to the fourth Tuesday of each month. Coy 

Clayton seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 






















































































